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The Board of Trustees believes that demonstrations of appreciation can be expressed in various 

ways, and discourages students and parents/guardians from giving gifts to staff members.  

Instead, the Board encourages them to write personal notes of appreciation. 

 

When accepting gifts, staff should be sensitive to the feelings of other students, and use 

discretion if gifts are opened in front if others. 
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